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Hello Starlight Ranch! 
 Here we are moving on through 2020 at what seems to 
be going by way too quickly. I really enjoy this time of 
year in the Sunshine State and Mother Nature has been 
pretty good to us. After living most of my life in Ohio, it is 
strange to say that we had to run the AC in February and 
cut the grass instead of shoveling snow! But most will 
agree that’s why we live here in Florida. For me it must 
be in my blood since I was born in Kissimmee back in the 
mid-50s. This is a good time for all of us to get to know a 
little more about each other. The best part of our 
community is the great residents that live here at the 
Ranch. You may have noticed that I’m not starting off 
with a soap box rant this month and that is due to it 
being time to take the high road and get back to why we 
live in this great community. After spending the last year 
dealing with the lawsuit against the HOA it’s good to 
have that behind us and have the court rule in our favor. 
So now it's time to  move on to the reason  for me 
getting involved with the HOA to begin with and that is 
dealing with our lot rent and the services  provided  for 
that rent. As a community we all are part of this issue 
and it’s way passed time for us to pull together as a 
team. The HOA is the most important part of the process 
of dealing with the corporation  that owns our park and 
with a weak HOA our community has a weak standing in 
dealing with the rent and services  to be provided. I have 
been going to a lot of meetings over the last 5 plus years 
and have a seat on the select committee with 
Networking for progress, to get knowledge on Florida 
state statute 723 (MOBILE HOME PARK LOT TENANCIES) 
and how all of this works. It has been very helpful in 
those meetings with upper ELS management to see how 
the process works. There are two sides to the story as 
with most issues and that’s why we have state laws and 
court rooms that draw the line in the sand. My point 
here is that if we don't have a strong HOA and get the 
knowledge on these issues then it’s hard for us to stand 
our ground. The state does provide us with rules and 
regulations but without a strong HOA team the 
corporation can do what they want without much 
oversite. We need to try a lot harder to pull together as a 
community. Knowledge and team work is the bottom 

line!!  
Please think about it and we hope to see and hear from 
all of you real soon. 

Curt 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Hola, Vecinos de Starlight Ranch 
Rezando que todos esten bien de salud. 
Bueno voy empezar con pedirles, que por favor unirnos 
para poder poder luchar con el monstro que es el ELS. 
Estamos pagando mucho de renta para los lotes y 
quieren subir unos 4% mas este aǹo. Necesitamos estar 
juntos para tener una voz potente y nos escùchen. Solo 
con registrate en el HOA que es solo 
$10.00 al aǹo, nos hacen mas fuerte para bregar con el 
ELS.  Por favor vayan a la reuniòn de ajuntamiento para 
que puedan expresar su preocupaciones.Bueno todavia 
los invito a crocheting y se quieren tambien con dos 
agujas. En la secunda casa de 
club. 
Hasta la proxima  
Carmen Lopez 
TEXT 407-952-7736 email: carmenletticia_2@yahoo.com 

 

 

IMPORTANT MEETING NOTICE 
Notice of change in meeting  
 Our March 11th HOA board meeting will be held on 
its scheduled  date but the time of the meeting  will 
be adjusted so we can hear from a special  guest 
Deputy Sheriff  Sara Jackman, she is an Orange 
county community  liaison. Sheriff Jackman will be 
here to speak with us about the changes to expect in 
relation  to the new entrance  gate that we will 
getting real soon and to better prepare  us for this 
change along with other issues to expect once we 
become a gated community. All residents are 
encouraged to come to this meeting so that we will be 
better prepared and understand the changes.  
The meeting will start at 6pm and we will adjust time 
per her arrival so not to take too much of her time. 
Thank you and hope to see you there 

 Curt  
HOA BOARD MEETING – MARCH 11 – 6pm   
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Veteran’s Social Hour --- February 
Veteran’s attending were Gerald Scott – Navy, Jackie 
Bedard – Navy, John Bertsche – Army, David Douma – 
USMC, Lee Velez – Army and William Wright Jr. – Army. 
Guests attending were Betty Scott, Pat Williams, Barry 
Bertsche, Betty Fisher, Patty and Craig Olsen. 
We had a wonderful evening and a lot of laughs.  Each 
month I look forward to our being together and for the 
friends I have met through the years.  For veterans who 
are new living in Starlight Ranch we meet every month 
on a Friday evening at the back club house.   The date 
and time is listed in the Newsletter each month.  We 
would really enjoy meeting you and hearing about you.  
Again Patty made a great meal.  Tonight we had lasagna, 
salad, Italian bread, assorted cookies, a fudge stripe cake 
and a coconut cake.  You do not go home hungry.   
Hope to see you all at our March get together. 
 
 
 

NAME BIRTHDAY ANNIV 

Louis DeSilvio 3/2 
 Diana Santiago 3/3 
 Carol Lassiter 3/4 
 Rick Willis 3/10 
 Valerie Ford 3/11 
 Carlos Rodriguez 3/13 
 Bernadette Hall 3/14 
 John Bertsch 3/15 
 Gladys Ibarra 3/15 
 Doris Medina 3/15 
 Sue Howard 3/18 
 Will Howard 3/18 
 Ed McRobie 3/20 
 Ruthie Henley 3/21 
 Steve Swerdlen 3/21 
 Ramona DelValle 3/25 
 Margo Newman 3/25 
 Jose Sierra 3/26 
 Wayne Black 3/26 
 Alina Vidal 3/28 
 Rich Shiller 3/28 
 Loraine Krzanak 3/29 
 Victor Barreto 3/30 
 Vince & Sharon Shader 

 
3/7 

Debra & William Fields 
 

3/11 

Ed & Linda McRobie 
 

3/22 
If you would like your birthday or anniversary listed in 
future issues, please print the information on the 
clipboard in the front (ACH) clubhouse.  You only have 
to put your name on the list once.  It is then added to 
the Master List.  Also, please let us know of any 
residents that have passed-on or moved away. 
 

 

In Loving Memory 
 
My dear friend, Joanne Goerndt, passed away on 
January 11, 2020.  Many of us have such fine memories 
of her.  We so loved joining Joanne and Dennis on their 
Saturday morning garage sale adventures. Joanne 
leaves three daughters, 12 grandchildren, and several 
great-grandchildren. 
Joan Stearns 
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NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING RATES 
Business Cards:  
Submit artwork, a digital file, or a business card to be 
scanned 
One month - $10.00;  
Three months - $25.00 (save $5.00)  
One-One-fourth page ads: 
Submit artwork or digital file(s) 
One-fourth, maximum dimensions 3.5” W x 4.5" H 
One month - $35.00; 
Three months - $75.00 (save $5.00); 
One year - $200.00 (save $100.00)  
One-half One-page ads:  
Submit artwork or digital file(s) 
One-half- portrait orientation - max. 3.5"W x 9.5" H 
One-half - landscape orientation - max.7.5" W x 4.5" H 
One month - $55.00; 
Three months - $150.00 (save $15.00); 
One year - $575.00 (save $85.00) 
 Full page Full page ads: 
1 month - $105.00; 
3 months - $290.00 (save $25.00); 
One year - $1,155.00 (save $105.00) 
 Full page Full page inserts: 
Advertiser provides 450, 8.5" W x 11" H 
$50.00 per issue 
One Year - $550.00 (save $50.00) professionally printed and 
ready for insertion. 

ACTIVITY IDEAS 
One of us got seven (yes, 7!!) for a Bunco one night in 
January. We always have fun and it made me think that 
some of you may have some ideas for new activities! If 
anyone wants to learn how to play bridge, I can certainly 
give the first lesson...how about chess? I can find an 
instructor, hopefully. There used to be a group who used to 
play dominos...does that interest anyone? How about 
forming a walking group, now that the weather is beautiful? 
Barber Park is a great place to walk. And, here's another 
thought...what about a book club? Please call me with any 
ideas. Thanks. Joan Stearns (678-338-04S6) 

 
 

Greetings fellow Ranchers!!  
Our activities for March are:  
 
MONDAY MARCH 2ND & 9TH CRAFTING 6:30pm 
SATURDAY MARCH 7TH ICE CREAM SOCIAL 1pm 

FRIDAY MARCH 20TH VETS SOCIAL 7pm 
SATURDAY MARCH 21ST ST. PATRICKS DAY DINNER 
5pm  
Please sign up for the dinner by Thursday MARCH 19th 
MONDAY MARCH 31ST FREEDOM HEALTH BINGO 1pm  
We had a GREAT turnout for our Valentines dinner. 
Thank-you!!!  
Tony did a FANTASTIC job as always. Thanks again 
Tony!!!  
We are planning on starting movie night again in May. 
 
 

 

To all the lovely people here in Starlight Ranch...I 
cannot tell you how much the kindness and 
compassion you showed me, after my husband's 
recent death, meant to me.  Thank you so much. 
Joan Stearns 

BACK GATE 
We received a Comment Form asking “Why gate at end 
of Wild Horse locked? It would make ideal area to catch 
the bus.”  I talked to ELS management.  It is a security 
issue. The answer is that “they do not want traffic going 
thru the park.  The gate is only open for emergencies.” 
 

>>>>>>>>>>>RESIDENT ADVERTISEMENT<<<<<<<<<<< 
SERVICES OFFRED: WILL WORK FOR YOU DOING LIGHT 
HOUSEKEEPING AND CLEANING – FLOORS, DUSTING, 
BATHROOMS, ETC.  CAN WORK TO YOUR SCHEDULE….             
LET’S TALK TODAY!  
PLEASE CALL CAROL AT 561-212-7182 
 

My eyes are so bad that I can’t read the menu anymore. 
I have to order from the pictures. One time, I ordered 
the front of the restaurant. 
 
A woman told the doctor, ‘For eight months, my 
husband has thought that he’s a lawnmower.”  
“That’s disturbing,” the doctor replied. “Why didn’t you 
bring him in sooner?” 
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Happy St. Patrick’s Day 

 

MIKE THE MECHANIC 

MASTER TECHNICIAN - 

VETERAN 

WILL PICK UP YOUR CAR AND 

DELIVER IT BACK 

407-639-0473 

Chair exercises are held twice a week on Tuesday and 
Thursday mornings at 10 am at the back clubhouse.  All 
exercises are done sitting down while we watch 
exercise tapes on the television.   There are different 
tapes each week for a certain amount of time and then 
we go back to the beginning tapes again.  Ruthie and 
Mabel put the tapes into the television but they  do 
the exercises along with all of us.  One of the great 
things about this is that you do only what you can 
do.  There is no pressure at all.  Some weeks we use 
weights.  If you have your own that’s fine otherwise we 
supply water bottles to be used as weights and we use 
plastic plates.   We would really like to get more 
people to come and join us.  Come and give us a 
try.  I’m sure you would enjoy it.   

 

Why did the banker break up 
with his girlfriend? 
He lost interest! 
 
A panhandler asks a passerby, 
“How about a quarter mister?” 
“Don’t you know panhandling is 
illegal here?” 
“I’m not panhandling. “I’m 
practicing my hobby.” 
“And what is that?” 
“Coin collecting.” 
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March 29th 

Thank you for your service and sacrifice. A special shout out to 
Starlight Ranch Veterans 

 



 

Starlight Ranch Office 
After hours/weekends 

407-273-3130 
407-770-7015 

Rattlesnake Security 407-545-1464 
Orange Cty Animal Control 407-836-3111 

 

Sheriff – Non-Emergency 407-836-4357 
Mosquito Control 407-254-9120 
Crime line 800-423-8477 

Narcotics Tip Line 407-521-2400 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

IMPORTANT TELEPHONE NUMBERS  

Emergency Dial 911 
Non-Emerg Help & Information Dial 311 
United Way/Elder Services Dail 211 
Universal Towing 407-816-0102 

 

 


